Park Lake Villas, Inc.

(A Condominium Association)

November 13, 2007
Dear Association Member:

In this packet you will find a copy of the proposed 2008 budget for Park Lake Villas, Inc. The Board is proposing an increase in the monthly assessment from the current $255.00 to $321.00. The budget for reserve funding is unchanged with the increases occurring in the operating budget, resulting in an increase of $66.00 per month. 

As you will remember, our insurance carrier cancelled our property insurance policy in March, resulting in a $600 special assessment to cover the shortfall. The Insurance market continues to stabilize and we do not anticipate additional premium increases, however, we need to incorporate the additional cost, approximately $50 per month into our operating budget for 2008.
During 2007 the Board of Directors voted to adopt the reserve study, which was completed late in 2006, with minor modifications. Many of the additional items included in the reserve study had been considered in the 2007, so there is no major change in the reserve funding for 2008. After many years of increasing the reserve for major repairs and replacements, the Association appears to be in fairly good shape with respect to the items that are included in the fund for major repairs and replacements. 

The budget shows that we had a surplus from the dryer vent assessment, which per our attorney, need to be offset against future assessments. We had roofing repairs in excess of $20,000. These repairs were for leaks associated with the new roof, predominantly around the dormers, our historically problematic areas when reroofing. We are working with a roofing contractor to remedy the leaks we have encountered. Fortunately we were able to pay for these repairs out of the operating fund by foregoing items such as mulch and soffit replacements so that we did not spend the monies we are accumulating for the future roof replacement. We are optimistic that the frequency of roof repairs will decrease in 2008. 
A further result of the high roofing repairs is the lack of funds to complete the budgeted soffit repairs on the three buildings without stucco soffits. As a result of age and weather, the soffits have deteriorated and many of them are falling down. As this is a potential for water damage, animal infiltration and mold, we need to address this issue and budget the full amount in 2008 at a cost of $28/unit/month.
The Board hired a new landscaper recently, which will not charge a monthly fee for irrigation inspections as the previous landscaper. This change will result in a total savings of $200 per month or $3.00/unit. 
In 2008, we will be switching from a chlorine-based water treatment in the pool to a salt-based one. The cost of installation is $1,200-1,300, but will result in a savings of 50% on chemicals and a longer life of the pool marcite. The payback for the change to salt is estimated to be approximately 2 years. Further planned improvements in 2008 include a new entrance sign and additional landscaping to replace trees that have been removed as well as aging plants.
Some of the projects that we completed in 2007 include new tile and marcite for the pool, new porch lighting, partial replacement of cypress siding with hardy-board, a new aluminum shed (to replace the wooden termite-ridden one) and new landscaping around the 1500 Grove St. building, We are still working on obtaining a grant from Orange County to purchase a new entrance sign. These improvements have been made out of funds that were budgeted for in the operating or replacement fund budgets. Continuing to fund for the future insures that we can keep Park Lake Villas an attractive and desirable community.

The board will be voting on the proposed budget at the November 28th board meeting. The meeting will be held at Greystone’s office on 1936 Lee Road, Suite 250, Winter Park, FL at 7:00 PM. 

While this will be a Board meeting, it is open, as always, to all condominium owners. Owners with specific questions or concerns about the proposed budget will be given 2 minutes each to address the Board. 

Best Regards,

Patricia Cassidy

Treasurer, Park Lake Villas, Inc.
